WCRC Board Minutes July 6th at The Greenery

Present: Shari Gonzalez, Pege Amann, Gabe Goldstein, Tammie Snyder, Jennifer Scriabine, and Nat Bitton

Review of previous minutes: one slight change made, change Gabe to Nat for July tournament.

Treasurer's report: Total loss for the Winter Awards Banquet was just under \$2000

Membership: Pege is experiencing many usability issues and some data integrity problems. Jennifer, Shari and Pege to setup additional time to sit down and walk through system including data problems.

Midsummer Party: Tammie & Shari to run this tournament, Bob Walgren to be recruited so that players will have access to restrooms and lights. Format to be a 'king of the hill' type of tournament.

Singles League: Everything is running smoothly, new administrative interface for managing teams has been tested and meets the requirements. Discussion over prizes and complementary gifts – decision to stick with T-Shirts as complimentary gift and personalized vests for winners and runners-up.

Website: Nothing new to report on website.

USTA: Gabe to follow up with Don Loeffler, Shari to follow up with Judy Stillman on scheduling for Combo Doubles.

Parks: the City of Walnut Creek has assigned a staff member to do an evaluation of the proposed site for the 2 additional tennis courts, currently no timeframe for this — Shari to continue following up with the city on timing. City officials seem receptive to partnering with WCRC on this project. The cement picnic bench is on order with the city. Once it arrives it will be installed at the Rudgear courts and the cost of the bench will be billed to the WCRC.

Discussion of Charitable Grant Application Form deferred until next meeting.

Board voted to approve purchase of over the net scorecards that captains can check out for the season. This year's Mixed and Senior season to be a pilot of this.

The next meeting will be August 3rd at the Nat Bitton's home at 6:30 p.m.